
JUVENILE JUSTICE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEEE 

Conference Call 
01/24/19 at 3:00 pm 

Discuss Testimony Associated with SB14 

 

On the Call:  

Kathy Armstrong, Lara Blake Bors, Randy Bowman, Rep. Gail Finney, Sen. Carolyn McGinn, 

Megan Milner, Melody Pappan Derrick Ploutz, Former Senator Greg Smith, Amy Raymond, 

Judge Delia York 

 

Jennifer Christie, Call Facilitator 

Karyl-Ann Roehl, JJOC Support 

 

Absent from Call: 

Peter Barstad, Kevin Emerson, Judge Paula Hofaker, Don Hymer, Max Mendoza, Sen. Pat 

Pettey, Rep. Randy Powell 

 

On 01/23/19, Greg Smith learned SB14 is to be discussed on Wednesday, 01/30/19, at 10:30am.  

This bill restores the $6 million taken from our funds, and given to KDHE, back into our reinvestment 

funds.  Jennifer, under instructions from Chair Smith called for a conference call so the group could 

discuss the testimony to be given that day on behalf of our committee. 

 

Jennifer sent out a draft of testimony to the committee ahead of the call.  Members joined this 

conference call to discuss the testimony.  We had enough members on the line to have a quorum. 

 

As we reviewed the draft, members wanted to be certain the testimony focused on why the money 

should stay in our Reinvestment account.  After some discussion, the group decided to use the same 

testimony former Senator Smith presented to the Interim Committee last October.  The introduction 

needs to be updated, yet the rest of the testimony can remain as is. 

 

Amy made the motion to use the old testimony, with slight changes to the introduction.  Kathy 

seconded the motion.  The motion was approved.  Sen. McGinn abstained. 

 

Jennifer will update the testimony with minor changes, then send out another draft for member 

review.  If there are significant changes, another conference call will be scheduled. 

 

 

/kar 

 


